
July 9, 1986 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, July 9, 1986 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Glenn 

Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 John Kresky was present with a tentative plan for his property on the Hoffman 

Home Road.  He would like to see 10 acres and the building and have 10 acres with a 50 

foot strip to the 10 acres in the woods.   

 John Crow had a sub-division that he would like to do of lot 202 in Lake Heritage.  

He wants to sell a wedge-shaped lot 40 feet to nothing.  Supervisors advised that it has to 

remain part of lot 201 and cannot be further sub-divided.   

 Wilson Clapsaddle - Boundaries meet sub-division, plan states the second mobile 

home is uninhabitable.  Supervisors checked the site and both mobile  homes are presently 

occupied.  Not sure that the sewage system is working properly,  will have Dean Shultz 

check the area.  Plan cannot be accepted until these two problems are resolved.  Motion 

made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Junk Yards - letters are to go out shortly to owners of junk yards informing them 

that they have 10 days to come in compliance with any deficiencies that are present at the 

yards.   

 Dangerous intersection at new High’s Store - Penn Dot at the Gettysburg Office 

directed the supervisors to write a letter to Robert Musser at the Harrisburg office.  Letter 

to be sent by secretary.    

 Proposal to sand blast Roberts Road bridge and paint it was $1,550.00.  Germany 

Township and Mt. Joy Township will share this cost.  Mr. Joy’s share is $775.00.  Snyder 

made motion, 2
nd

 by Danner to have this work done, carried.   

 Road Work - Clark Hess has all the paperwork completed to start the black top 

construction.  Hammaker was notified and will be here about the 7
th

 day of August to begin 

the work.   

 Letter from DER stating that all is in order for the Wilson Clapsaddle of Steve 

Kelly.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


